The Area Parks Officer and the Community Development Adviser jointly reported on the progress to date in developing conceptual design plans for the proposed skatepark facility which had included discussions with representatives of local skaters.

The report proposed that a meeting be held between the Board and skaters at which the conceptual designs and site options could be further discussed for reporting back to the next meeting of the Board on 30 March.

In receiving the report, the Board also **decided** to meet informally with local skaters at 4.15 pm on Thursday 18 March 1999.